March 3, 2015

Ms. Emily Ford
Legislative Coordinator
Alaska Energy Authority
813 West Northern Lights
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Dear Ms. Ford,

The Interior Gas Utility is a municipal utility in the Fairbanks North Star Borough tasked by the borough
and the community to deliver “low cost natural gas, to as many people possible, as quickly as possible.”
As part of that mission, | offer my support on behalf of the Interior Gas Utility for HB 118/SB 56.

The IGU service area incorporates the City of North Pole and areas within the FNSB surrounding the City
of Fairbanks. Phase | of the project incorporates downtown North Pole and several commercial properties
that would be classified as high demand users. While 40 commercial structures are anticipated to convert
to natural gas in Phase |, this accounts for slightly less than 50% of the gas demand for the entire phase.

It is critical that high volume structures convert to natural gas as soon as possible to increase the demand
for the project. Currently, no resources are available for commercial and multi-family structures, and the
PACE Act will fill that void to assist in more rapid conversions. By the third year of natural gas availability
in Phase |, 100% of commercial and 95% of multi-family homes are expected to be using natural gas as
their primary heating source, a trend that is supported by the Cardno Entrix Conversions Analysis Report
and ENSTAR’s rate of conversion in Homer, AK.

The PACE Act eases financial roadblocks from the business community and property owners allowing them
to convert to natural gas more rapidly with these financing options. Not only does this legislation provide
a way for the larger users of natural gas to convert faster, it stimulates the economic wellbeing of the
community, improving air quality and lowering heating costs for residents in the Interior.

It is without reservation that IGU offer to support this legislation to accomplish our mission for the
benefit of the state, and specifically the FNSB community.

Sincerely,

Steven Haagenson

General Manager

PO Box 70200
Fairbanks, AK 99707
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